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On March 5, 1918 at noon, the 151st Field Artillery took on a barrage of gas bombs and Theodor Petersen, a 
combat medic, was critically injured.  He continued to instruct others on how to care for the wounded.  He was 

the first to remove his mask to test gas exposure.  He died that night. 
  

The 151st Field Artillery Unit stuck together after the Great War and formed an American Legion Post at the St 
Louis caucus by 151st Private (Judge) Levi Hall.  Minnesota Post 1 was issued a Temporary Charter on 
6/24/1919, then a Permanent Charter was issued on 8/25/1921.  151sst Lieutenant John Soper, Theodor's 
commanding officer and first Commander of Minnesota Post 1, carried their 151st Red Unit Guidon to all 

American Legion functions, and named their Post – Theodor Petersen Post One. 
  

In June 1925, at the NEC meeting, a motion was passed that allows Post 1 to retain the RED color for their Post 
banner.  It is the only red Post banner in the American Legion. 

  
In 1988 5 Posts surrendered their Charters to the Department of Minnesota and the resulting merger created 

Minneapolis Post One electing Delbert Rose as the first Commander. 
  

Theodor Petersen 1 (governing charter) 
William Laidlaw 208 
Lawrence Wenell 233 

Mill City 459 
Navy-Marine 472 
Paul Revere 624 

  
Minneapolis Post One still has the only RED Post banner. 

In June 1925, the 
NEC authorized 

the Red 
American Legion 
Post #1 colors, 
and they have 
remained in 

place at Mpls 
Post #1.   

 
The Banner is 

proudly 
displayed by 
Mpls Post #1 

members  
Bob Mayer 
(Theodor 
Petersen)  

and 
 Joyce Rose 

(William 
Laidlaw). 



Post Commander 
Larry Schoppe 
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Unit President 
Becky Nelson 
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Greetings from your newly elected 
President. A lot of things are going 
to be changing this year for Unit 1, 
and I will try to keep you updated 
and informed. Don’t forget the 100 
Year National Convention coming 
this August 24th to August 30th.  
 
As always, we could use some 
volunteers to help out at that time. 
You could work at the club selling 
Post 1 caps, t-shirts, and license 
plates, or carry a flag in the 
Convention Parade on Sunday, 
August 26th. Please let us know if 
you would volunteer some time to 
help out, and thanks to all of you 
who have dedicated some much 
time in the past. 
 
Our next Omelet Breakfast in on 
Sunday, August 12th from 8:30 AM 
to 12:30 PM. We are always in 
need of people to help with 
cooking the omelets and cleaning 
tables. 
 
The next Unit 1 meeting will be 10 
AM on Saturday, September 15 at 
Post 1. 
 

Becky Nelson, Unit 1 President 

I hope this message finds everyone happy and 
healthy, and I hope you are enjoying the warm 
summer season. It has been a busy year with the 
office remodel, memorials for fallen veterans, the 
Colin Powell Leadership Academy JROTC Prom 
and Awards Ceremony, a wonderful Memorial 
Day service, and many more activities. 
Upcoming is the 100 Year American Legion 
National Convention in downtown Minneapolis. 
Dates are August 24 - 30. Please come down and 
meet and greet our Convention visitors at Post 1 / 
Eagles 34 during that time. 

We have started our 2019 membership year, and 
we thank the many loyal Post 1 members who 
have already sent in their dues. We are always 
looking for new members of course, so if you 
know of a vet who might be interested let us 
know, or bring them to the annual Post 1 Picnic 
on August 18th @ Wabun Park.  The event runs 
from 10 AM to 3 PM at Shelter F. All Legion 
family members who have renewed for 2019 by 
the time of the Viking Ticket drawing at 1PM 
will be eligible to participate. This drawing gives 
the winners a chance to purchase the tickets, 
there are no giveaways. 

We will provide the hot dogs & burgers, but 
please feel free to bring a dish to share. It is also 
just a great time to get together. Our next Legion 
meeting will be Tuesday September 11 at 6 pm, 
and I hope to see you there. Enjoy the rest of 
your summer and looking forward to see you 
soon. 

Larry Schoppe, Commander Post #1 



Legion—Sol Grosskopf 

Post 1 newsletter will 
be mailed to those 
who wish to receive a 
hard copy, or please 
send us your email 
address to be added 
to our electronic 
mailing list. Please 
remember that the 
newsletter will 
always be available 
at our website: 
http://mplspost1.org 

Deceased members from Post 1 2017-18 
Our sympathies go out to their Families 

ALR Director 
Dave Adam 
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Mpls Post One ALR has 
been actively participating 
in events.  In July we 
attended the Dennis 
Kirk  ride that pays tribute 
to Gold Star Families and 
families of Fallen Police 
Officers, First District 
American Legion Legacy 
Run, and parades in Hopkins 
and Mound Minnesota.  If 
you ride a motorcycle, come 
join us.  A great opportunity 
is at the Post every 
Wednesday evening and 
Saturday morning to ride 
with the West Bank 
Motorcycle Club.  If you are 
a member of Minneapolis 
Post One American Legion, 
Auxiliary, or SAL and own 
a motorcycle or a spouse of 
a motorcycle owner, your 
membership in the Post 
ALR program is 
guaranteed.  If you just want 
to ride with other Post One 
members stop down on the 
3rd Saturday of the month 
and join up with the Eagle 
Aerie 34 Riders group and 
head out with the West Bank 
Motorcycle Club on a local 
ride. For more information 
http://legion.org/riders 

Post 1  
Past Commanders 

 
Wayne Wright 

Past 5th District Cdr 
 

plus 
 

Post 1 Members 
 

George A Bell 
Stanley Fosse 

David R Kolhoff 
Warren H Puelston 
Curtis D Ramlet 
Lyle A Slawson 

 

The dog days of summer are coming to end. 
I’m guessing many of you had an enjoyable 
July—the very heart of summer. 
Summertime has so much to offer: heat, 
hotdogs, fireworks, baseball, vacation, 
shorts, and short sleeves! These are all the 
great things that most of us probably 
remember as a kid. Now? Well, not many 
of us get vacation for three months at a time 
like we did as students. The other thing we 
often think about in July is freedom—the 
4th of July, Independence Day. As an adult 
I think I appreciate it a lot more than I did 
as a kid. It’s wonderful to live in a nation 
that holds individual freedoms as essential. 
But are we truly free? It really depends on 
how you look at it. “For though I am free 
from all, I have made myself a servant to 
all…” [1 Corinthians 9:19]. This is Saint 
Paul speaking here. Rev. Dr. Martin Luther 
King paraphrases him saying, “A Christian 
is a perfectly free lord of all, subject to 
none. A Christian is a perfectly dutiful 
servant of all, subject to all.” 

On one hand, we all are indeed free. As 
Americans we are free (within means) to 
live as we want, act as we want, believe in 
what we want. For those who are Christians 
we are called to serve others because of the 
example set by Jesus Christ. As American 
citizens, particularly members of the 
American Legion who have served our 
nation, we are bound to continue to serve 
others because of the legacy of service we 
have inherited. As Americans we are called 
to serve others because we have inherited a 
proud tradition from those countless 
citizens, soldiers, sailors, airmen, Marines, 
and others who have served our country 
insuring the individual rights we have 
today. We are certainly free as Americans, 
but in this freedom we are called to serve. 

Sincerely,  Ch. Sol Grosskopf 



Top Stories 

� ��������	�
� ��
�� 
� ��
� ������ ��� 
���
��� ����
��������	�
� ������		�� �
	�����
� ��� ���������
������� ������� ��
���		� ���
� ������ �����  �����
��!��� "�#���
$� �	���� ����� ��
� �

�
����
$� ���� ��%�� �
&��� ����� ���� ������ ����� '���� ����� ��	�� ���%��
��
��� (��� �	���� ��� ���� )� ����� 	������ ����� �� 
*+
,�
���������
��
-�� ���� ������� ����� ��� ���� �
���	�
�� �� 	���� �����
��	�.��
�������������
����	�/���
���
��
�����/�����
0��������	�
� ��
�� 
� �
	�����
0� ��� ���� 	���	�
������������������
���		����������
��
 ��������� ������ �������� �
� ��������� ����� 
����
�/���������������������	��������	�����������
��
���  

Minneapolis Post 1 has a long history of 
supporting the Colin Powell JROTC 
program.  Here is Commander Larry 
Schoppe handing out the academic and 
athletic achievement awards. 



It's time for Minneapolis' newest cool place to catch live comedy!  A 
collaboration between Eagles Club 34 and American Legion Post #1 have 
created… 
 

"POST ONE COMEDY CLUB!" 
 

With monthly shows on the 
3rd Thursday from 7:30-9:30pm. 

Doors open at 6pm for dinner and drink service. 
 

A fully remodeled kitchen, along with new staff, has given birth to an excellent 
new menu of delicious items! Come early, and check it out! 
 

COMEDIANS 
August's headliner is one of the funniest women in the Midwest, it's: 

HEADLINER - WENDY MAYBURY! 
And the Host & Emcee for the evening: 

EMCEE - Chris Shaw 
 

TICKETS 
General admission tickets are just $10 in advance. 

 
MEMBERSHIP BONUS 

EVERY CURRENT LEGION AND EAGLES Family Member who purchase 
tickets for the Thursday event and show Proper ID at the door, will receive a 

Coupon worth $5.00 towards food and drinks! 
(THAT’S A 50% SAVINGS) 

Post 1 Membership Report 
 
Fellow members, 
 
As of Friday, July 20 2018 we have turned in 74 renewals for the 
2019  membership year. We will receive credit for our 22 PUFL 
(Paid Up For Life) members soon. Our 2019 membership goal 
will be at approximately 230-235 members, so we are off to a 
excellent start again this year. 
 
With the help of our loyal members, and Post 1 officers and 
volunteers, we were able to achieve a 100% Membership Award 
from the National Commander for the 2018 membership year. 
That is not an easy thing to do these days, so we all should feel 
very good about that accomplishment.  
 
We will work hard and do our best to honor the great traditions 
of Minneapolis Post 1 during the upcoming National 
Convention, and as we celebrate our 100 Year Anniversary in 
2019. 
 
Mike Krogan 
Membership Director / Community Relations 



Once again, on Memorial Day, Mpls. Post #1 Rifle Team 
performed the 21 gun salute and taps at Pioneer's and 

Soldiers Cemetery located at Lake Street and Cedar Ave. 
in South Minneapolis. 

 It's time for the Annual 
Post 1 Picnic.  

 
Saturday, August 18  

10 AM - 3 PM 
 

 Wabun Park  
SHELTER   F 

4655 46th Ave S 
Minneapolis, Minnesota  

  
Water, Pop, Chips, Hot dogs, 

Burgers & buns will be 
Provided.  

Feel Free to Bring a dish of 
Your own to Share with 

everyone else. 
 

 This is a good time to Pay 
your dues,  

or Even Sign Some  
NEW Members Up,  

 
Minneapolis Post 1 season 
tickets will be available for 

purchase to  
Minnesota Viking games  

for the 2018 Season,  
at US  Bank Stadium.  

 
(You have to be a  

Paid up member  of the 
American Legion Family  

to Purchase Tickets) 
 

 Hope to See everyone at the 
Mpls Post 1 Picnic 

Commander Larry Schoppe of Post #1 Minneapolis 
Minnesota presenting Minnesota Vikings preseason 
tickets for Veteran's use, to Sandy Larson, Public Affairs 
Director of the Minnesota Veteran's Home. 



Members of Post 1 manned the table at the Minneapolis VAMC to 
explain the new online scheduling system.  Mpls Post One has been 
involved in  the veteran community as well as the local community. 

2018 Convention Marketing Opportunities 
(Exhibitor/Sponsorship Prospectus) 

 
2018 Hotel Listing by Department 

Alternative Parking Options in Minneapolis 

American Legion Family Night with the Minnesota 
Twins 

Band Contest Application 

Blood Drive 

Campgrounds and RV Parks near Minneapolis 

Color Guard and Concert Band Rules 

Color Guard Application - Advancing & Retiring 

Color Guard Application - Military Class 

Color Guard Application - Military Class, Open 
Eligibility  

Color Guard Application - Open Class 

High School Band Parade Entry Form 

Hotel & Restaurant Map 

Medical Services & Emergency Information 

Minneapolis Convention Center Diagram 

Parade Map (Tentative) 

Post Parade Party 

Post that Desire to Host Functions 

Pre-Season Minnesota Vikings Football Game 

SAL Convention Agenda 

Schedule of Events (as of July 13, 2018) 

Scooter Rentals 

Shuttle Schedule 

SuperShuttle - Airport Transportation 

Tour Opportunities 
http://opss.va.gov 



OFFICIAL PUBLICATION OF MPLS POST 1  
DEPARTMENT OF MINNESOTA 

AMERICAN LEGION  
   Published quarterly providing information to members.  
All parties having input to this publication can  contact 

Editor Harley Thompson by email: mplspost1@hotmail.com 

AMERICAN LEGION  
MPLS POST 1 
2507 E. 25th St. 

Minneapolis MN 55406 
 

612-721-3023 

1st Sunday of each month 
    Hospital Visitation VAMC 2PM 
1st Wednesday of the month 
    ALR Hotdish FEED - 5 pm - 7 pm. 
.    Minneapolis Richfield Post 435 
    65th and Portland Ave So 
2nd Sunday of each month 
    Omelet Breakfast - 8:30 - 12:30 
    Minneapolis Post #1  
    (Eagles) 25th Ave and 25th St 
3rd Sunday of each month 
    (starting-in. October) 
    Omelet Breakfast - 8 am - 1:00 pm. 
    Minneapolis Richfield Post 435 
    65th and Portland Ave So 
4th Sunday of each month 
    (excluding holidays and summer) 
    Pancake Breakfast - 8 am-1:00 pm. 
    Wold Chamberlain #99  
    5600 34th Ave So 
2nd and 4th Wednesday of the 
month 
    Burger BASH - 5 pm—7 pm. . 
    Minneapolis Richfield Post 435 
    65th and Portland Ave So 

MINNEAPOLIS POST 1 
 AMERICAN LEGION 

2507 East 25th Street 
Minneapolis MN 55406 

Auxiliary 
2nd Saturday 

10:00 am 
Minneapolis Post 1 

25th Ave and 25th St 

Legion calendar 
 

Executive Board - 5:00 pm  
Delegate Meeting - 6:00 pm 

2nd Tuesday 
September thru May 
25th Ave and 25th St 

Minneapolis 
 

January—Tom and Jerry Party 
February—Nomination 

March—St Patrick's Day 
April—Election 

May—Memorial Day 
June—Installation 

July no meeting 
August—Picnic 

September—Housing Corp Report 
October—Membership Drive 

November—Veterans Day 
December—Children meet Santa 

 

Omelet Breakfast 
25th Ave and 25th St 

Minneapolis 
 

8:30—12:30 
2nd Sunday of the month 

 
January—SAL 

February—Minneapolis Hockey 
March—JR ROTC 

April—South High Baseball 
May—Auxiliary 

June—Franks Theater 
July—Auxiliary 

August—South High Volleyball 
September—Evans Scholarship 

October—UofM Women's Hockey 
November—Lions Club 
December—Auxiliary 

SAL Meeting 
25th Ave and 25th St 

Minneapolis 
Next Meeting  

To Be Determined 

EMAIL : mplspost1@hotmail.com 
 

WEBSITE: http://mplspost1.org 
 

http://centennial.legion.org 
 

FACEBOOK:: MinneapolisPost#1AmericanLegion 
 

Post One Comedy Club 
 


